
 

 

 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE ADULTS & HEALTH 
SCRUTINY PANEL HELD ON THURSDAY, 8TH MARCH, 2018, 
6.30  - 8.42 pm 
 

 

PRESENT: 

 

Councillors: Pippa Connor (Chair), Gina Adamou and Patrick Berryman 
 
Non-voting members / Co-optees: Helena Kania 
 
62. FILMING AT MEETINGS  

 

The Chair referred Members present to agenda Item 1 as shown on the agenda in 

respect of filming at this meeting, and Members noted the information contained 

therein’. 
 

63. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
 
None. 
 

64. ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  
 
The Chair informed the Committee that she would be admitting an item of urgent 
business on suicide prevention, and further discussion would take place at item 13 on 
the agenda. 
 

65. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 
None. 
 

66. DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/ PRESENTATIONS/ QUESTIONS  
 
None. 
 

67. MINUTES  
 
The clerk advised the Committee that the minutes of the meeting held on 8 February 
were not available for approval, and would be taken to the next meeting of the Adults 
& Health Scrutiny Panel. 
 

68. COMMUNITY WELLBEING FRAMEWORK  
 
Dr Negin Sarafraz-Shekary provided an update on the Community Wellbeing 

Framework.  Good progress had been made in relation to engaging and integrating 

services, and good relationships had been formed with key stakeholders.  Two local 



 

 

area co-ordinators had been appointed, and the next steps would be to evaluate and 

monitor the progress of outcomes against pathways to wellbeing themes using case 

studies to draw patients’ journeys to see what savings can be made. 

 

Dr Sarafraz-Shekary provided the following in response to questions from the Panel: 

- The local area co-ordinators were community based and visible to the 

community.  The co-ordinators would work with a wide range of people and 

needs, however would be mindful of overlaps and duplication. 

- Asset mapping had been completed and work was being carried out to ensure 

front line staff were trained to have the key conversations with people. 

- It was intended that case studies would be provided for all people who had 

accessed the service, detailing the interventions and outcomes.  This could be 

shared with the Panel. 

- The project was due to run for two years. 

 

RESOLVED that the update be noted, and a further progress update be provided 

in September 2018.  

 
69. DAY OPPORTUNITIES DEVELOPMENT  

 
Charlotte Pomery provided an update on the impact from both a user and a buildings 

perspective of the closures of the in-house day centres previously managed by Adult 

Social Care at The Haven, The Grange, Birkbeck, Always and Roundways.  The 

closure of these services had taken place in November 2015, and part of the process 

was to look at the destination of service user, the use of savings generated and the 

current uses of the buildings.  The process was still ongoing. 

 

The following was provided in response to questions from the Panel: 

- The use of guardians for the empty buildings was at nil cost overall.  The 

framework with the Corporate Landlord was that guardians would look after the 

properties and cover the costs of any repairs and would get the accommodation 

in return for looking after them. 

- There would be a further report to scrutiny on the wider day care opportunities 

later in the year. 

- It was important to stress that work was being carried out with regard to savings 

made, as users’ needs were changing, and the model would look different as 

time moved on.   

- Work was also being carried out with a range of providers, including Islington 

Council to ensure that local provision was available to meet demand as it was 

requested. 

- All users of these services had received a Care Act assessment and care 

support plan, and anyone who had received these would have been care 

managed out of the old system into the new one.  A social worker would carry 

out reviews to see whether needs and outcomes were being met – happiness 

and progression were included as part of that review. 

 

RESOLVED that: 



 

 

i. The report be noted; and 

ii. It be recommended to the next Scrutiny Panel that an engagement event be 

set up with service users and officers to get a good understanding of the 

day opportunities provision. 

 
70. PHYSICAL ACTIVITY FOR OLDER PEOPLE SCRUTINY REVIEW UPDATE  

 
The Panel received an update on the recommendations made by the Physical Activity 

for Older People scrutiny review.  The review was undertaken in summer 2016, and 

looked at Haringey’s approach to increasing physical activity among older adults.  

Members noted the updates to the recommendations which had been agreed by 

Cabinet on 27 March 2017, as set out in the agenda pack. 

 

RESOLVED that the Adults and Health Scrutiny Panel note the progress made 

to date. 

 
71. CABINET MEMBER Q&A - REVIEW OF THE YEAR  

 
Councillor Vanier provided an update on work carried out within her portfolio 

responsibilities.  She advised that Adult Social Care remained a challenge, with a 

continual reduction in local government grants, and an increase in demand.  The 

service had undergone a major transformation, and it was important that new 

innovative ways of working were identified in order to continue to develop sustainable 

adult social care in the borough. 

 

Highlights over the past year included a redesign of services; the introduction of a 

care authorisation panel to provide an impartial process to all funding decisions across 

adult health and learning disabilities; remodelling of hospital discharge processes to 

improve unnecessary referrals; and the improvement of care home provision to 

ensure that better models of support were provided. 

 

The main risks for the next financial year included the pressure of dealing with 

changing needs as residents aged; and the transition stage from childrens to adults, 

and managing that risk. 

 

In regard to Osborne Grove, Councillor Vanier explained that an options appraisal 

would be carried out and reported back to Cabinet in June 2018, and would look at 

whether it the Authority were best placed to provide nursing homes, or whether 

outsourcing worked best.  It would be key to ensure that bed space was improved to 

allow Osborne Grove to become more viable.  The options appraisal had previously 

started in early 2017, but was put on hold due to care and quality issues, and it was 

important that the final decision was based on understanding these issues. 

 

The Panel thanked Councillor Vanier for attending. 

 
72. NCL JHOSC UPDATE  

 



 

 

Councillor Connor provided an update on the recent NCL JHOSC meeting, a single 

item meeting on limiting clinical effectiveness.  One of the main concerns raised was 

how scrutiny would be kept informed with further additions to the policy. 

 
73. WORK PROGRAMME UPDATE  

 
The clerk advised that a draft of the Panel’s Care Home Commissioning review was 
currently being produced and would be circulated for comment in due course. 
 

74. NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS  
 
Councillor Connor tabled an update provided by Dr Tamara Djuretic on suicide 

prevention. 

Action: further update to be provided in six months, including more detail on 

the effectiveness of the prevention policies. 

 
 
CHAIR: Councillor Pippa Connor 
 
Signed by Chair ……………………………….. 
 
Date ………………………………… 
 
 


	Minutes

